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Proposed Resolution to Approve Virtual Convention 
 
Background and Rationale 
 
The COVID-19 pandemic has made it impractical to conduct the 155th Annual Convention as a large, in-
person assembly. Since March, the leadership bodies of the Diocese have functioned well by conducting 
their business using technology that allows participants to remain safely at home or wherever they may 
be, by taking advantage of the authority granted in Canon XVII, Section 9. That canon is patterned after 
provisions of Pennsylvania law governing nonprofit corporations, and it authorizes the presiding officers 
of the various Diocesan bodies other than Convention itself to hold their meetings remotely, using 
conference telephones or other electronic technology, subject to certain capabilities and requirements. 
 
In June, Diocesan Council approved a Resolution to Permit a “Virtual” Convention this year and directed 
the Convention Planning Committee to develop specific plans for conducting the Convention with 
participants “present” only through technology. The Resolution approved by Diocesan Council, and the 
Final Plan and Mechanics for Conducting Virtual Convention presented by the Convention Planning 
Committee, are reproduced in the Pre-Convention Journal. 
 
Convention is being asked to ratify the action of Diocesan Council in adopting the Resolution to Permit 
“Virtual” Convention, and approve the Final Plan and Mechanics for Conducting Virtual Convention. 
 
The approach represented here is similar to the approach that is being taken by many other Dioceses of 
the Episcopal Church, after extensive consultation among the Chancellors, including the Chancellor for 
the Presiding Bishop. The resolution affirms that Convention is proceeding in good faith and making 
every effort to comply with applicable governance. 
 
Proposed Resolution to Approve Virtual Convention 
 
Resolved, that Convention ratifies the Resolution to Permit “Virtual” Convention adopted by the 
Diocesan Council on June 9, 2020, and approves the Final Plan and Mechanics for Conducting Virtual 
Convention, as reproduced in the Pre-Convention Journal. 
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